Minutes

2003 Annual Meeting

Western Coordinating Committee-110

August 5-7 2003

Logan, Utah

Chairman Ken Olson called the business meeting of WCC-110 to order at 2:00 pm on August 5.  Attendees included:


Hu, Ching Yuan,  Administrative Advisor, Oregon State University


Grings, Elaine,  USDA-ARS, Miles City, Montana


Jan Bowman, Montana State University


Gary Pulsipher, Eastern Oregon Agriculture Experiment Station


Mark Petersen, New Mexico State University


Bret Hess, University of Wyoming


Ken Olson, Utah State University

Graduate Students attending


Scott Lake, University of Wyoming


Eric Scholljegerdes, University of Wyoming

Chairman Ken Olson called the business meeting of WCC-110 to order at 2:00 pm on August 5, 2003

Ken Olson called for any old business to be discussed.

Follow up on symposium:

Elaine indicated that 4 manuscripts were received for publication from symposium speakers.  These included:

Karen Launchbaugh

Derrek Bailey

Tim DelCurto

Marty Vavra

These manuscripts have been reviewed and returned to the authors for revision.

Al Medina has not turned in a summary paper for the symposium.  It is possible that a summary of the symposium could be written for rangelands.

Bret Hess reported on the financial activity for the symposium.

We have approximately $2500 in one account that can be used to pay page charges and $1950 in a second account.

The $3500 should be sufficient to pay page charges

All other bills relating to the symposium have been paid.

The date and location for next years annual meeting was discussed.

Two options were suggested.

1) Hold the annual meeting in conjunction with the WSASAS meetings in Corvallis

2) Hold the annual meeting in the Union, OR area at some point during the summer.

Ken suggested that if we hold it in conjunction with WSASAS meeting that it should be before the meetings.

Jan suggested that inviting a speaker to boost attendance.

The question as to exactly what our membership included was raised.


Ken stated that it is based on Appendix H from when the WCC-110 was formed

The committee felt that we need to rekindle interest in attending annual meetings

Ken suggested moving the meeting date up to June

Mark suggested that the next annual meeting dates be decided at this meeting so people could schedule ahead

Bret suggested that the exact time of each meeting should be decided from year to year

Gary pointed out that meeting during school could be a problem

Jan suggested John Moore as a speaker

C. Y. pointed out that our membership is now based on who has filled out Appendix E and that we will be reviewed based on Appendix E.  He also pointed out that Western Directors can terminate a committee at any time.

C. Y. made some suggestions to ensure that we are not terminated


Look at review form


Have we achieved our original objectives


Stress outcomes and impacts


Extension involvement


Annual report is due at NIMSS 60 days after the annual meeting

Ken brought up that we were going to have to rewrite our petition and wanted to know if we could work under the same objectives.

C. Y. indicated that we could.

Ken Olson adjourned the business meeting

Committee chair, Ken Olson called the business meeting of the WCC-110 back to order at 7:00 pm on 8/5/07

C. Y. stated that the NIMSS reports should address what is in reviews and the objectives in the petition.

C. Y. also suggested, that we need to develop a web page for the WCC-110 committee.

C. Y. stated that we should try to write joint grants.

Bret stated that we did submit a joint grant:


WSARE Professional Development Proposal


Livestock grazing distribution: impacts on enterprise and environmental sustainability


$68,000 (not funded)

Discussion on new petition:

Increasing membership by recruiting interested people was discussed.

The point that the membership list should reflect people who are interested was brought up.  Our original Appendix H probably included too many people who were not interested in the objectives of the committee.

Ken asked what we must do before the end of our current term.

C.Y. stated that he would find out.

We probably need to have everything done by Dec. or Jan so it can go through peer review before RCIC spring meeting in March.

Ken Olson adjourned the second session of the business meeting

Chairman Ken Olson called the third session of the WCC-110 business meeting to order at 8:00 am on 8/6/03

Discussion on rewriting our petition was continued.

It was suggested that we start with our objectives.

Jan suggested including mentoring in the objectives.

Jan also suggested that we include having invited guests in the petition.

Ken stated that it is included in the educational plan.

Jan suggested that we combine graduate student mentoring and professional development in one objective.

It was suggested that objective 2 be worded as follows:  To promote implementation of improved management by facilitating technology transfer to livestock producers, extension personnel, and others in the animal industry.

It was suggested that objective 3 be split and parts of it would be moved to objectives 1 and 2.

It was suggested that the bullets from objective 3 be moved to objective 1

A new objective 3 was proposed:  Provide professional development opportunities for committee participants and graduate students.  In particular, mentoring graduate students and young scientists and encouraging networking.

It was discussed that pursuing joint grants would apply to this objective.

It was brought out that we need to communicate throughout the year especially about grant opportunities.

It was discussed who should be brought in as invited guests:


Feed industry people


Ranchers who could identify research problems


Someone to identify funding opportunities

It was suggested that we remove the second sentence from the new objective 3

It was suggested that we meet in Salt Lake City before the SRM meetings to put together our web page, Sunday Jan. 25, 2004 at the Great America Hotel


It was suggested that a summary of the symposium papers be on the web page

When minutes go out ask for volunteers for web designing committee chaired by Ken Olson

The nominating committee consisting of Bret Hess and Ken Olson nominated Mark Petersen for secretary/chairman elect

The nomination was accepted unanimously

Mark accepted the nomination

A target for the next symposia was set for 2006 before the WSASAS meetings.  Potentially to be held as a stand alone symposia in Park City Utah

We much search for similar committees and add this list to the end of the Justification of the new petition

We need to add approaches to the petition

Timetable for new petition (Revised)

October 10 first draft to core members

October 30 Comments to Gary

November 5 second draft sent out

November 25 Comments on second draft to Gary

December 1 Final draft submitted

The 2004 WCC-110 annual meeting is scheduled for June15, 2004 in Corvallis, OR

